
G. Banks (G.S. 105-102.3) Effective July 1, 2016, N.C.G.S. 105-102.3, which imposed an 

annual privilege tax upon every bank or banking association, including each national 

banking association, that is operating in this State as a commercial bank, an industrial 

bank, a savings bank created other than under Chapter 54B or 54C of the General 

Statutes or the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 (12 U.S.C. §§ 1461-68), a trust company, 

or any combination of such facilities or services, and whether such bank or banking 

association, hereinafter to be referred to as a bank or banks, is organized, under the laws 

of the United States or the laws of North Carolina, in the corporate form or in some other 

form of business organization, is repealed pursuant to Session Law 2015-241. These 

banks are no longer required to file an annual report each year and remit the privilege 

tax to the Secretary. 
 


